
SCUTTLEBUTT ADDENDUM  
REVIEW OF NEW MEMBERSHIP APPLICATIONS 

The SBYC Board approved three new applications for membership at the March 
2nd board meeting. Please review the following information about our 
applicants. If you have any concerns about them joining SBYC, please convey 
them in writing to Commodore Jerry Fine, jerrymfine@yahoo.com, within ten (10) 
days. If no written concerns are received within the 10-day period, we will plan 
their induction as soon as their schedule allows. 


Nelson and Leslie Wainwright split their time between Sequim and  Missouri. He 
worked as an investment advisor and she as a volunteer. Nelson lists traveling 
as his hobby, and Leslie lists reading. They have been boating for 65 years and 
recently purchased a 23’ Ranger Tug. They are interested in attending meetings 
and social events, cruising and other boating-related events. The Crones and 
the Wainwrights have been longtime friends and neighbors in Missouri and are 
splitting their time between both locations now. Thank you to Paul Crone and 
Jerry Fine for sponsoring this couple.


Diane Lacy is a technology consultant who has relocated to Sequim from 
southern Oregon. She enjoys horseback camping and scuba. She is a new boat 
owner of a 45’ Universal motor vessel, Magic Carpet. Her reason for  joining is to 
learn more about safe boating. She is interested in attending meetings and 
social events, cruising and other boating-related activities. Thanks to Torben and 
Jerry Fine for sponsoring Diane.


Ralph and Gracie Alder have relocated to Sequim from California. Ralph lists his 
occupational background as a dental technician and Gracie worked in 
administration. He enjoys traveling and woodworking. She also enjoys traveling 
and editing newsletters. They have been boating for over 30 years and belonged 
to the Balboa YC for the same length of time. They are interested in attending 
meetings and social events, other boating-related activities and rowing. Thanks 
to Margaret Schwarz and Ann Elliot for sponsoring this couple. 


Thank you for reviewing this information.


Your SBYC Membership Team,

Ann Elliot and Margaret Schwarz
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